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Dear Parents, 
Welcome back to Term 4.  It’s hard to believe that we are already up to the last term for 
the year.  We trust you all had an enjoyable break.  Lots happening this term – camps, 
concerts, etc.   
Can you please note the following: 
 
Hats 
A reminder that in accordance with 
our SunSmart policy, students are 
required to wear a hat whilst outside 
during this term and Term 1.  Please 
ensure that your child has a wide 
brimmed hat with their name clearly 
written it.  We do have limited stock at 
school if you would like to purchase 
one otherwise Steers Clothing Co in 
Wangaratta is our uniform supplier 
and you can order online. 
 
New netball court surface 
Over the holidays we had our netball 
court resurfaced with a synthetic 
rubber surface - which is looking great.  

This was funded through a grant 
application from earlier in the year. 
 
 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 
 
OCT Wed  4 Library   Thu 5 Music/Italian 
 Fri 6 Zone Sports   Mon  9 Art 
 Mon  9 Foundation Transition Thu 12 Music/Italian  
 Thu 12 Concert 7pm   Wed 18 Library 
 Wed 18 Foundation Transition Thu 19 Music/Italian  
 Thu  19 F/1/2 Sleepover  Mon 23 Art   
 Mon  23 School Council  Tue 24 Italian 
 W-F     25-27  Whole School Camp – Feathertop 
 Tue 31 Cooking (Gr 5/6)  
 
NOV Wed 1 Library   Wed 1 Foundation Transition
 Thu 2 Music/Italian   Mon 6 Art 
 Tue 7 PUBLIC HOLIDAY  Thu 9 Music/Italian 
 Fri 10 School Photos 
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Whole school camp 
Planning is well underway for our 
whole school camp.  This year we are 
heading to Feathertop Chalet at 
Harrietville from Wednesday 25 
through to Friday 27 October.  
Permission and Medical forms and 
further information will be coming 
home shortly.  This is an outdoor ed 
based camp with students 
participating in a variety of activities 
such as kayaking, archery, tree climbs, 
bush walks, bush cooking and 
initiative games (all age dependant). 
 
Concert 
This year’s concert will be held on 
Thursday, 12 October commencing at 7pm 
at the Molyullah Hall.  We ask all families 
to be at the hall by 6:45pm so the students 
can get ready for a 7:00pm start.  We have 
decided to trial holding it earlier in the 
year as the end of year is busy for everyone 
with one thing and another.  It will be a 
brief concert with a whole school focus.  
Supper will follow the concert, so can you 
please bring a plate to share.   
 

Costumes – all our students know what 
they will need.  Please contact us as soon 
as possible if you have any queries.  Can 
we please ask that the costumes/clothing 
they will be wearing be sent to school as 
soon as possible as we are rehearsing 
almost daily and we would like to practice 
in costume. 
 
We will be rehearsing at the Hall on the 
day of the concert.  Students will be bussed 
to the hall and your local excursions form 
will cover this. 
 
Zone Sports 
Our best wishes go to the students who are 
competing in the Zone sports this Friday.  
Let me know if you need another timetable.  
They are being held at the Aths Complex in 
Appin St, Wangaratta. 
 
F/1/2 Sleepover  
In preparation for our whole school camp 
in late October, our F/1/2 students will be 
having a sleepover at school on Thursday 
19 October.  (Whole school camp is the 
next week.)   Details about this will come 
home today. 

 
Thank you 
 
Howard Gibson 
Principal 
 
 


